
 

 

GLENN COUNTY 4-H COUNCIL MEETING 
Monday, February 28, 2022 

7:00 p.m. 
UCCE Office and via Zoom 

 

 
MINUTES 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:12pm by Loren Chapman. 
Flag Salute and 4-H Pledge said by everyone. 
Roll Call – Zoom participants recorded in Roll Call from submitted chat comments. 
Capay: Anne Bonesio, Mark Kampmann 
Clover: 
Lake: Kate Boles 
Orland: Jennifer Griffith 
Plaza: Karen Baldridge 
Schaffert: Michelle Allen, Marci Sanchez* 
Stoney Creek: 
Willows: Holly Pool*, Corie Hurlburt* (Zoom), Loren Chapman* (Zoom) 
UCCE Staff: Christine Kampmann 
*denotes Council Officer 
 
Agenda Review & Accept Motion made by Marci Sanchez to accept the agenda; 2nd by Anne Bonesio. 
Unanimously approved by attendees. 
 

Minutes of previous meeting to be approved as handed out, read and/or corrected – Corrections 
requested to include were discussed by meeting participants. Motion to approve January minutes with 
stated corrections by Anne Bonesio; 2nd by Mark Kampmann. Unanimously approved by attendees. 
Corrections to be included: Loren Chapman, President stated to cancel the Livestock challenge if a 
Chairman for the event did not volunteer. Mark Kampmann stated he talked on be behalf of the JLA 
meeting, updating that clean-up was happening, and old shavings were coming out.     
Financial Report- Treasurer-Marci Sanchez-Lea Eddy reviewed financials with her. Nothing to report at 
this time but there will be next meeting due to 4-H dinner ticket sales. Budget was not available to share 
with those on Zoom.  
Officer Reports  

  President, Loren Chapman-Nothing to report  
  Vice President of Livestock, Corie Hurlburt-Pens have been pulled out. There is a meeting tomorrow night, 
   March 1st. Mark Kampmann states Mike Karle talked about prop-12 certification and that it will not 
   affect pigs this year. Mark Kampmann also stated each club needs to figure out their own water. No 
   water will be offered. Water spickets will be available but will be shared. Suggested using gravity 
   fed waterers. This is for pigs and sheep only. All pens are out. New pens have arrived. It was also 
   mentioned that no pulling in and parking on delivery day will be allowed. Security will be enforcing 
   this. 
  Vice President of ABA, Abby Alves-Absent 
  Treasurer, Marci Sanchez- Nothing to report 
  Secretary, Holly Pool- Nothing to report 



 

 

 

 Correspondence- Holly Pool, Secretary-Thank you card for donations from 43rd Annual Glenn Co. Farm  
   Bureau was shared. 

Unfinished Business  

• Roasting Pan Storage Totes- Christine Kampmann states the Farm Bureau donated a roaster so 4-H 
now has five roasters. Marci Sanchez made a motion to purchase five roasting pan storage totes as 
presented for $174.45; 2nd by Anne Bonesio.  Marci Sanchez clarified to take funds out of the 
reserves. 

• Pop-up Tent Logo- Discussed the previous plan for the pop-up tents was to have Oscars put the 
logo on them for $50/tent, six tents total. However, due to the type of fabric Oscars is unable to 
vinyl or paint logo. Quote from “All In Vinyl” was received. They can do a banner that will be the 
same length and width as pop-up’s. The banner will fit the banner loops on the pop-up and on the 
lip of the awning for $325. UCNR has a policy that only approve venders maybe used so this 
company is willing to complete paperwork to become an approved vendor. Anne Bonesio made a 
motion to purchase pop up tent banners as presented once approved vendor paperwork received, 
2nd by Marci Sanchez. Unanimously approved by attendees. 

• Glenn County 4-H Committee Sign-ups- Chair, Marci Sanchez stated she sent out an email to Key 
Leaders to promote more participation on committees and to take it to the clubs and project 
leaders. If there are any questions reach out to Marci Sanchez or Christine Kampmann. The hope is 
to expand and get new people involved and new ideas. 

 

New Business  
 Friends of the Fair Dinner (Saturday, March 26, 2022, social hour is 6:00 p.m.-7:00 p.m., dinner to 
 follow)-Discussed the needs for the Friends of the Fair Dinner for Adults and all members. Job 
 responsibilities include: clearing tables (excluding alcoholic beverages/ containers), serving ice 
 cream  cups to tables after main course, running raffle prizes (older members) and cleaning up 
 after the event. This event needs 25-30 children, and 1-2 adults will be needed to assist with 
 clearing alcohol from the tables. The adult/child ratio needs to be 1/4. Unrefrigerated desserts are 
 needed: cupcakes, cakes, cookies, pies. Attire will be their 4-H hat, tie/scarf, white top, and jeans.  
 Mask must be worn by adults and youth and will be supplied by the UCCE office. Gift Basket 
 Donation from each club is also needed. Kathy Baldridge mentioned they would like sixth grade 
 and up and that a Heritage Foundation donation came to each club prior. A Chairman is needed 
 for this event and needs to RSVP to the office by March 15th.  
 
 Regional Presentation Day- is Virtual dates: April 9-April 23, 2022. Time blocks are first come first 
 serve. Registration closes: Wednesday, April 20, 2022. Encourage youth who received a Blue of 
 Gold Medal at County Presentation Day to participate. Register at: 
 https://ucanr.edu/sites/ca4H/Events/Regional_Presentation_Event/.  
 Encourage youth members to attend. 

Committee/Project Reports- (5-minute time limit per report)  

Virtual County Presentation Day Event Committee Recap- Christine Kampmann-Over 70 participants for 
 this event and a few members attends the Q&A the few days before. New volunteers signed up as 
 evaluators this year. 

https://ucanr.edu/sites/ca4H/Events/Regional_Presentation_Event/


 

 

Livestock Challenge Event Committee Update- Corie Hurlburt states she signed up to Chair event and 
 selected a date however that day did not work for the office staff. Office staff informed Corie they had 
 interviews that week. Corie is unable any other weekends the month of April, so the Livestock Challenge
  is again cancelled. 

4-H Fundraiser Dinner Event Committee Update - Willows 4-H Club Chair: Abby Alves, Loren Chapman 
 Corie Hurlburt, Debbie Scritchfield, Jaime Hobbs, and Holly Pool. Loren reports the meat was picked up 
 and was able to purchase it for $1.98/lb. More bakers are needed. Sign-up genius will be resent. Sav 
 Mor is setting aside some desserts. Holly Pool mentioned there is an issue securing rolls. Christine 
 Kampmann states she will give an update on rolls later. 

ABA Extravaganza Event Committee Update, Schaffert 4-H Club Chair, Marci Sanchez- Meeting next week 
 with Christine. The outside area added to contract. Marci has someone inline to run interview section 
 and a panel in place. There are some returning judges already lined up.  

 

Staff Reports by Christine Kampmann 

• 4-H Policy Update 
o Meeting/Gathering Policy- Updates on 2.16.22 

▪ Able to resume indoor activities. 
▪ Masks must be worn indoors when youth are present for all persons, regardless 

of vaccination status for indoor gatherings. 
▪ For meetings with groups of 4-H adult volunteers (no youth present), those who 

are fully vaccinated are not required to wear masks. 
▪ Masks are not required for outdoors social distancing. Maintain social distancing 

of three feet. 

• Scholarship applications have been sent out. 

• Missing Key Leader Forms Needed- Past Due Monday, December 6, 2021. A reminder will be 
sent out next week. 

• CSU/Multi County Livestock Judging Collaboration (Saturday, April 2, 2022)-There is a meeting 
next week. Information & registration will be going out in the next two weeks. Coaches are 
needed. Lunch will be available during the event for participants. Anyone is welcome to 
participate. 

For the Good of the Order 

• Karen Baldridge shared Chico state is offering a YQCA in person training on March 22nd. To 
register go to the YQCA online. Fair entries are open, and members must have the YQCA 
number to register.  

• Christine Kampmann said she found out today that with the Spring TSC Clover sale, Citi credit 
card is doing a match. Christine also mentioned that there was not much representation last 
year. 

 Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm by President Loren Chapman upon motion and approval by members. 

Respectfully submitted by Holly Pool, Secretary 


